
 

 

2022  SRBC 
South Reno Baptist Church    775.827.3227   www.southreno.com        

February 
6th Homeless Care Bags Packing 12:15pm  

7th Women’s Ministry Team Meeting 5:00 PM-7:30PM in the 
Fellowship Hall 

12th Men’s Breakfast Fellowship 7:30 AM in Fellowship Hall  
Email Shawn Misassian if you plan to  
attend: shawn2222@gmail.com  

13th Baptism Sunday 

19th WMT Workshop in Fellowship Hall—9am—2pm Bring 
your own lunches-NO POTLUCK —Following Covid guidelines—Tea 
and Deserts provided 

20th Begin Registration for VBS Workers 

27th Lord’s Supper Sunday 
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WEEKLY  
TUESDAY 
AWANA (Not during Washoe School Breaks) 
6:00 PM - 7:30 PM 
 
WEDNESDAY 
Prayer Time 9AM-9:45AM 
 
Public Prayer Time in Sanctuary                                     
9:45 AM-1PM  (Open to the public) 
Contact : tim@southreno.com 
 
Youth Group 6:00PM - 7:30PM Youth Room      
Contact: Joey@southreno.com 

 
THURSDAY 
Ladies Bible Study – 9:30 AM 
Contact: jpreno@sbcglobal.net 
Ladies Bible Study 6:00 PM 
Contact: kellia82675@gmail.com 
 
FRIDAY 
Young Adult Group 7:00PM - Off-Campus 
Contact: Joey@southreno.com 

“And the Word became flesh ,and dwelt 
among us, and we saw His glory, glory as 
of the only begotten from the Father, full 

of grace and truth.”  
                                       John 1:14 

http://www.southreno.com
mailto:%20tim@southreno.com
mailto:%20joey@southreno.com
mailto:%20jpreno@sbcglobal.net
mailto:%20joey@southreno.com
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https://open.spotify.com/playlist/4Li9vluj9FTtXFhKK8obuI?si=S1RAaaFRSiGkTDbe7OeDFw&nd=1
mailto:joey@southreno.com?subject=Interested%20in%20SRBC%20Worship%20Team
mailto:joey@southreno.com?subject=Interested%20in%20SRBC%20Worship%20Team
https://open.spotify.com/playlist/4Li9vluj9FTtXFhKK8obuI?si=S1RAaaFRSiGkTDbe7OeDFw&nd=1


 

 

We were all children at one time and what a wonderful time in our lives that was. Do you know 
about our Preschool and Children’s Department? Have a seat, take a moment, and read about this 
wonderful department that God has provided. 
 
On Sunday morning, we offer Bible Study for children ages; Babies - 6th grade We provide curric-
ulum that is age appropriate for each class. During Bible Study time, the children learn a Bible les-
son, sometimes sing a song or two, watch a fun video short that relates to the lesson, have a snack, 
and complete a craft. All of our classes are taught by wonderful people who love and serve the 
Lord.  
 
How might you fit into this department? Our children and teachers would love to have your pray-
ers for our class time. If you would like to teach or substitute, please contact me, at the information 
provided below. 
  
The smile of a child can last a moment or if you let it, it can last a lifetime. Will you strive to know 
more about our Children’s Department this year? Will you be a part of a child’s life by helping 
them know and strengthen their walk with Jesus? What part will you play in growing the future of 
South Reno Baptist Church through our wonderful Preschool and Children’s Department, in 2022?  

Kim Sperling 
Children’s Ministry Director 
 
Contact: 
kim@southreno.com 
775-827-3227 



 

 

Are you feeling called to go on a mission trip? The Missions Ministry 
Team is making them available to you this year starting with one to Pakistan in March. 
Dates are being finalized for between March 12-27. We are looking to send a team of 
about four people on a 10-to-12-day trip to provide VBS/Childcare and worship for the 
children of our friends in the region who will be conducting IMB business. You must have 
a valid passport (one that doesn’t expire for at least six months after the trip). Total trip 
cost: $500. To sign up or to get more details, contact Joe Savage asap at (775) 250-9185.  

If this one is too late for you, please prepare yourself for a future mission trip by get-
ting your passport now, as it can take 10-12 weeks to get one. We’re hoping to go to 
Cambodia in the fall, and other locales might be possible. To get on an “I’m interested in 
mission trips” list, please contact Dave Strege at David.strege@yahoo.com  

Other actions/invitations by the MMT:  

·      The Missions Ministry Team invites you to a packing party for Homeless Care Bags, 
to be distributed at our feeding at the Gospel Mission and for church members to hand out. 
We will commence packing in the Fellowship Hall on Sunday Feb. 6 following the third 
service.  

·      We agreed to explore feeding the homeless on a monthly basis by giving it a try in 
February. On Monday Feb. 21, we will be cooking and serving spaghetti dinners at the 
Gospel Mission on Record St. We are looking for six volunteers to cook spaghetti and 
then to deliver it to the Gospel Mission on Record St. (All the ingredients and pans will be 
provided). You can drop the spaghetti off and leave or stay and help serve. The spaghetti 
needs to be delivered at 3:30 pm. It will be packaged and put into warmers until serving at 
5 p.m. To serve or get more details, contact Dave Strege at david.strege@yahoo.com or 
text him at (775) 200-4776.    

·      Our missionary in South Asia was informed that his travel budget for 2022 would be 
cut. For him to continue his effectiveness without financial worries, the team decided to 
fund his travel with a flat sum of $15,000 to cover his estimated costs for the year.  

              *   *   *  

See how God provided for Joe Savage and a team that took a 
mission trip to Pakistan last fall. Compelling. Insightful. Educa-
tional. Click the page and take a look, 

mailto:David.strege@yahoo.com
mailto:david.strege@yahoo.com
https://ca520d3590a4abd0c892-923295367950a3c56f3b4fea3cfc7e56.ssl.cf2.rackcdn.com/uploaded/p/0e13659545_1643239640_pakistan-joe-savage-11.pdf


 

 

Missions Ministry Team moves to help hurting families in Cambodia 
 
The floating villages of Cambodia, a favorite mission trip location of South Reno Baptist 
Church, is in the midst of a crisis as the government has evicted most of the families from 
these villages, leaving them without a place to live. 
 
In light of this dire situation, the South Reno Baptist Church missions team has agreed to send 
$28,000 to Cambodia (via IMB) for the purchase of more than 13 acres so dozens of Christian 
families and the displaced floating villagers can build homes and have land to use for vegeta-
ble gardening, poultry farming and fruit farming, among other things. 
 
“Six years ago [Tonle Sap Lake] was occupied by nearly 2,000 Vietnamese families in 1,700 
houses, whereas there are now only around 20 families who remain in floating houses in Kam-
pong Chhnang province,” the Khmer Times reported on Nov. 11, 2021.   
 
The reasons for the evictions “were due to the disruption and affecting among other things 
[sic] the waterways, ecosystem, decline in fish catch, and water pollution due to open…waste 
disposal,” the Khmer Times reported. 
 
From its latest expenditures, the Missions Ministry Team also committed $15,000 for a yearly 
salary and housing for cross-cultural workers (global missionary partners) whose purpose will 
be engaging and reaching the Khmer Krom in Vietnam, the unreached people group adopted 
by South Reno Baptist Church. The commitment will be reassessed on a yearly basis. 
 
Finally, the missions team donated $5,000 to Compassion Dental for the building of a Library 
of Hope at its facility. Compassion Dental is a faith-based dental clinic, providing free care to 
low-income, uninsured adults in Northern Nevada. 
 
The Mission Ministry Team currently contributes $500 monthly to Compassion Dental, Crisis 
Pregnancy Center and Hosanna Home.    
 
Thank you for supporting missions!   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Photo from the floating villages on 
Tonle Sap Lake courtesy of Wikipedia 
Commons 
 



 

 

Operation Christmas Child 

Operation Christmas Child Update 
 
A special thank you for everyone at  
South Reno Baptist Church, for helping to 
share the true meaning of Christmas with 
children around the world. These gift filled 
shoeboxes for boys and girls, may be the only 
gift they have ever received. Samaritan's 
Purse works with churches and Christian part-
ners in more than 100 countries, to deliver 
these boxes and share the Gospel of Jesus 
Christ. We were also one of thousands of 
Drop Off sites to collect these shoeboxes and 
get them started on their journey to a Pro-
cessing Center. The 8 Processing Centers in 
the United States will be finishing up soon and 
we will see how close to the goal of 9.7 mil-
lion shoeboxes we have, to share the Good 
News of  
Jesus! 
 
Blessings to all, 
Cindy Strege 
Year Round Volun-
teer for OCC  
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   Warm Hearts ministry group includes knitters and crocheters who reach out to God’s   peo-
ple using the God-gifted hands of God’s women. We supply handmade items to other SRBC 
ministry groups who serve others as well as providing for those in a moment of need outside our 
church in the belief that as we work and praise God, He will get all the glory. 

Our Bible verse reminder comes from Proverbs 31:13 & 30: 

13 She selects wool and flax and works with willing hands … 30 a woman who fears the Lord … 

Our current projects are preemie blanket/hat sets for hospital NICUs, children's hats for Samari-
tans Purse Shoeboxes that the church assembles in November, hat/scarf sets for Good Shepherd 
Clothes Closet, and some shawl/hat sets for cancer treatment centers.   

We are on the calendar for the third WEDNESDAY of every month at  10:00 AM in the SRBC 
Fellowship Hall to be socially distanced.  Quality acrylic donated yarn is available for all         
projects.  Come join us! 

Contact:  Kathy Rogers   

blukatrogers@yahoo.com  

Warm Hearts 

Next Meeting: 
Wednesday  
February 16th, 10:00 am 
In the Fellowship Hall 

mailto:blukatrogers@yahoo.com


 

 

Thank you to everyone who attended 
our Chili Feed and Game Day, on 
Sunday after 3rd service, for lunch 
and some fellowship.  A special thank 
you to everyone that planned and 
helped in various ways to make this 
event happen. South Reno Baptist 
Church is such an awesome family to 
be a part of and we enjoyed the food, 
fellowship and games together. 
 

Blessings, 

Cindy Strege & 
Women’s Ministry Team  

We would love for you to join us by serving 
in the Women’s Ministry. Normally we meet 
once a month, on the first Monday at 5:30-
7:30pm, in the Fellowship Hall. Please join 
with us as we begin a new year and would 
love some new ideas and suggestions for 
service ideas and activities. Hope to see you 
then.  
               
Blessings, 
Seasonal Co-leaders:  
Chris  Ormsby (June—December)    
cormsbypn@aol.com 
         
Cindy Strege (January—May) 
cindystrege@live.com 

mailto:cormsbypn@aol.com
mailto:cindystrege@live.com

